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Date:
24 August 2007
To enable us to allocate your correspondence promptly please quote our reference
Lancashire County Council does not accept service by email
Dear Mr Morris
Constitution of the Lancashire Local

As you will know, at its Annual Meeting in May the County Council decided to make an amendment to the constitution of the Lancashire Locals so that District Council membership would be expressly required to be politically balanced.
Whilst for almost all District Councils this was very much a technical change as the overwhelming majority were already making appointments on this basis and had done so since the inception of the Locals, the change was felt necessary as a result of one District Council deciding instead to make appointments to the Local from only one political group which did not reflect the political balance of the local authority, with the result that Lancashire Local Hyndburn is now operating as an Area Committee of the County Council with no District Council representation.
The County Council has not at any point requested District Councils to put the Lancashire Local Constitution to their Full Council for formal adoption and where District Councils have nominated members on the basis of political balance then we have been happy to take that as tacit acceptance of the constitutional change. However, Hyndburn Borough Council are now contending that for the changed constitution to take effect this requires each District Council to formally adopt the revised constitution and assert that unless this happens then individual decisions taken by the Locals are vulnerable to legal challenge.
In those circumstances, whilst it remains our view that the successful operation of the Locals and the active participation of District Councillors in these joint committees is a clear demonstration of the joint will of the local authorities to participate in joint decision making, I felt that it was important to raise this issue with you with a view to your Council formally adopting the revised constitution.
You may of course wish to take your own legal advice on the point being raised but it seems to me that irrespective of the strict legal merits it is inarguable that the only way to remove any lingering doubt is to proceed as now suggested. I think this is particularly important in the context that the County Council will shortly be delegating an additional function to the Local relating to grants from the climate change fund, an issue on which I will be writing to you in the near future.
I hope that I have explained the issue clearly. Your Council may of course already have already formally adopted the revised Constitution but if you have not done so it would be extremely helpful if you could confirm that you will now do so in order that the Locals can continue in their successful role as the vehicle for joint decision making between our authorities.
[image: image3.png]



Ian Young
Deputy County Secretary & Solicitor
Yours sincerely
